Baptism

The Guay Family - Your missionaries in Thailand
Dear Friends, April 30, 2020

We are thankful that God has been caring for us during these unusual times. We were
definitely surprised that a pandemic would disrupt the whole world, but we are comforted to
know that nothing takes God by surprise. He is always faithful to care for us. Thank you for
your prayers for us and for Thailand.

Thailand has been on lockdown for six weeks already, and it has been extended for another
month. We have been having our church services on Facebook Live and doing small group
classes through Messenger. We have been encouraged by how faithful the church members
have been at joining in with each service. We have even had some new people join us, even
a lady in Sweden. We long to go back to having normal church services, but we are thankful
that technology has given us another avenue to to worship God and study the Bible together.
There has only been one person with Coronavirus in our town, and she actually caught it in
New York.

Before we had to stop having services at the church, we had a baptism for five people. Three
were Filipinos, one was Burmese, and one was Thai. We did the service in three languages!
We also had one more person get saved. We are thankful that the church is growing.

Kristi’'s mother passed away in March. Kristi was able to spend two weeks with her shortly
before her death. She was unable to return for the
funeral, because of the travel restrictions due to
Coronavirus, but we were able to watch it on live stream.
We love serving the Lord in Thailand, but it is difficult to
be far from our family at times like this. Thank you for
keeping us in your prayers!

Our new church building is under construction! We are
excited about the church owning its own building. Thank
you to those who sent money to help with this project and
all who are praying for it.

May the Lord bless and keep each of you safe. urch Building
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